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Injury crash near Enderlin 
 
What: Injury crash   
Where: Highway 46, mile marker 85 (east side of Enderlin) 
When: June 30, 2021 @ 6:20 p.m. 
Road Conditions: Good, dry 
Weather Conditions: Sunny, calm  
Crash Involvement: Vehicle vs. Vehicle 
Type of Crash: Head-on 
Agencies Involved: NDHP, Ransom County Sheriff, Enderlin Fire/First Responders, Sanford 
AirMed, Lisbon Ambulance 

Vehicle No. 1:  2014 Chevrolet Impala 
Driver No. 1: Jeanne Eskelson, 72; Enderlin, ND; non-life threatening injuries 
Restraints:  Seat belt not in use 
Charges:   Failed to maintain control 

 
Vehicle No. 2:  2014 Chevrolet Traverse 
Driver No. 2: Brooke Sandvig, 42; Enderlin, ND; minor injuries 
Restraints:  Seat belt in use 
Charges:   None 

 
Passenger No. 1:  Tyler Pfaff, 43; Enderlin, ND; uninjured 
Restraints:  Seat belt in use 

 
Passenger No. 2:  Juvenile male, 11; Enderlin, ND; minor injuries 
Restraints:  Child restraint in use 
 

NARRATIVE:  Vehicle 2 was eastbound on Highway 46 leaving Enderlin and Vehicle 1 
was traveling westbound on Highway 46.  The driver of Vehicle 1 reportedly fell asleep and 
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drifted over the center line.  The driver of Vehicle 2 steered right to avoid a head-on collision.  
The front of Vehicle 1 truck the left rear corner of Vehicle 2.  Vehicle 2 came to rest in the 
south ditch; Vehicle 1 continued through the Enderlin Veterinary Clinic parking lot before 
striking a dumpster and then into a group of trees. The crash remains under investigation by 
the NDHP.   
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For More Information Contact:  
Sgt. Adam Malafa (701) 328-2447                                                                                                                         
ammalafa@nd.gov 

     
 


